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Subject: MO Request - Birth Tourism

Importance: High

Q. If a mother comes to Ontario to give birth here is that covered by OHIP?

A. The Ontario Health Insurance Plan (OHIP) is a universal, publicly funded system available to all eligible
Ontario residents.

Every resident of Ontario who meets the eligibility requirements as set out in Regulation 552 of the Health
Insurance Act is entitled to Ontario health insurance coverage.

To be eligible for Ontario health insurance coverage, a person must:

. have Canadian Citizenship or other immigration status as listed in the regulation; and
. make his/her primary place of residence in Ontario; and

. be physically present in Ontario no less than 153 days in any given 12-month period.

Visitors are not eligible for OHIP insured services. |f a woman whose primary place of residence is outside of
the province gives birth in Ontario the health services provided to both the mother and the child are not OHIP
insured.

Regulation 552 requires that most new and retuming residents to Ontario serve a three month waiting period
before their OHIP coverage begins.

Q. Are your areas aware of any work ongoing with the federal government? Is the Ontario government doing
anything with respect to this?

In March 2012 the federal Minister of Citizenship, Immigration and Multiculturalism wrote to Ontario’s Minister
of Citizenship and Immigration (and to other provincial and territorial counterparts) to seek Ontario’s views on
“the practice of foreign national women coming to Canada on a short visit in order to give birth and secure
Canadian citizenship for their child.” The letter requested Ontario’s views on this matter, any available data on
parental status in Canada at the time of a child’s birth and participation in a consultation with the federal
department. Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care (MOHLTC) officials took part in a consultation led by the
Citizenship and Immigration Canada (CIC) in the summer and fall of 2012 although at the time of discussions,
the provincial Ministry of Citizenship and Immigration (MCI) was the lead for Ontario.

MCI ultimately responded to the federal minister's letter on September 6, 2012 indicating that Ontario had
identified a number of significant policy and program issues with CIC's implementation scenarios for aligning
Canada’s birth on soil policies with other jurisdictions, and signallirig that because there was insufficient
evidence to suggest that birth tourism was placing an appreciable demand on Ontario’s economy, Ontario did
not support the proposed changes.

Q. Are you aware of the minister commenting on this in the past?
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A. No
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